
Olean City School District 
Building and Grounds Committee Meeting 
410 West Sullivan Street 
Thursday, April 19, 2018 
12:00 p.m. 
 
Present:  Jim Padlo   Frank Steffen, Jr. 
   Janine Fodor   Rick Moore 
   Mark Huselstein  Vicki Zaleski-Irizarry 
   Kathy Elser – via phone 
 
 
Observer:  Aaron Wolfe 

 
 
Dedication – Athletic Field at OIMS 

 Mr. Moore noted that a request was received by the current track and field coaching staff to 
dedicate the OIMS track to Paul Ksionzyk 

 The committee reviewed district policies, past practices (it was determined in 2009 that there 
will be no naming or renaming school facilities, or parts thereof) 

 Mr. Moore will speak to Leslie Morey who submitted the request and recommend an 
application be completed for the Sports Wall of Fame 

 
Update on capital projects 

 Mr. Moore noted the project at EV is ahead of schedule 
 
Discussion on safety forum suggestions as it pertains to BnG 

 Mr. Moore noted the Concerns and Suggestions brought forth at the March School Safety 
Forum has been reviewed with the Audit/Finance Committee, the Operations Committee as 
well as the Safety Committee 

 The committee identified Concerns and Suggestions that pertain to the committee 

 Mark Huselstein will secure pricing for items identified by the committee 

 Secure “Cameras Are On” signage 

 Window numbering at EV, WW, OIMS and HS 
 
Other 

 ID badges – it is VERY important that ALL district and BOCES staff wear their ID badges on a 
daily basis 

 Safety Audit – Catt. Co and City of Olean Police 

 4th Street parking lot – 3 lights will be installed 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:10 pm. 
 
Next Meeting: May 22, 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


